November 4, 2005

Dear Jerry and members of the Committee on Improving the UW Undergraduate Experience,

First, thank you for undertaking the challenge of imagining our way forward in helping students become their fullest and best selves.  I feel hopeful about the fruits your collective wisdom and heart will bear, and am grateful that you have not yet begun saying ‘no’ to serving on another committee—at least not this one.

I am writing to propose that you include consideration of the role of parents in your deliberations.  
At their best I believe the undergraduate years play a big role in helping those students who are privileged to attend college figure out how to embrace their independence with purpose, delight, and responsibility.  Hopefully, exploring their curiosities, experimenting with exercising judgment, and discovering their passions in a rigorous and creative environment all help students turn the adolescent freedom from into freedom to pursue a path they choose in order to contribute to and belong to their community, and to society in general. 
It is no surprise, then, that the social or relational nature of learning and the importance of community and climate in fostering learning are frequent topics of conversation on this and other campuses around the country.  Although historically we have had minimal interaction with parents, at times even holding them at arm’s length, they are an important part of that learning context—even the organizing core of that context since, as our first teachers, they have shaped who we are and might become when we first knock on the University’s door, and leave with us the lessons that guide us when they no longer can.   From the perspective of lifelong learning, they are our first and last teachers.  
Regarding college, we know that parents shape their children’s formal educational aspirations and are the leading influence in their children’s choice of institution.  So, for a host of reasons ranging from the existential to the pragmatic it would greatly benefit our students and our efforts to serve them to forge strong relationships with parents.
PURPOSE.  A parents’ initiative could achieve the following goals:
· Facilitate parents’ ability to get information they need about UW and their children’s opportunities and experience 
· Recognize parents as appropriate partners in their children’s education

· Engage parents as lifelong learners
· Increase parents’ awareness of how UW contributes to the community, and society in general

· Increase parents’ identification with and advocacy for UW 

STRATEGY.  To achieve these outcomes, a parents’ initiative could organize developmentally around parents’ changing needs and interests as their children progress through school: 
· Early:  capitalize on families’ enthusiasm and hope when their children are admitted by educating them about UW from admission through the first year


-meet their immediate needs for information


-validate choice of UW as excellent investment


-engage parents in core of UW

· Grow and focus involvement and awareness through sophomore, junior years 
-tailor outreach by children’s major/interests, and/or



-tailor offerings to parents’ interests gleaned from initial involvement 




(including opportunities to become students themselves; e.g. Ed 




Outreach)



-make UW their institution as well as their children’s



-educate parents about how UW is funded
· As graduation approaches, address parents’ information needs and focus their attention on a meaningful continuing relationship with UW


-continue to engage parents in academic heart



-engage parents in lifelong learning opportunities



-encourage giving back for future generations of students
IMPLEMENTATION.  Clearly, some efforts already are in place.  Others could be accomplished by identifying ways other existing activities can serve parents.  For example, we can:
· Add parents to invitation lists for lectures, performances, and other campus events that showcase the intellectual and creative environment of the UW undergraduate experience; give particular attention to events that include students
· Invite parents to “take” courses that are podcast

· Add parents to mailing lists for Educational Outreach offerings 
· Research ways parents engage UW (for example:  how many are among the 57,000 people in the Puget Sound region who have taken Ed Outreach courses?  How many work at UW?)

Examples of new efforts that would help create a greater presence for parents include:

· A web portal that organizes existing information, resources, and services in ways that respond to parents’ needs and interests
· Community activities that parallel selected campus initiatives; for example, the potential freshman common book initiative creates an opportunity for online reading resources and neighborhood reading groups (see Stanford Book Salon, http://www.stanfordalumni.org/learningtravel/alumnied/booksalon_reader.html?content_instance_id=116138 )
· A parents’ advisory board to consult on an agenda defined by University leadership responsible for undergraduates’ experience, help increase other parents’ awareness, and advocate support for students

BENCHMARK.  To see where we are now in terms of our online public presence for parents, enter “parents” into the search box on the UW-S homepage. USC, www.usc.edu provides an example of where we might go.  Although USC is private, we can learn much from their example—even aspire to be the first public research university with a terrific parents’ program. 
The good news is that, even though many resources don’t show up on our website when a parent visits and searches on “parents”, many units on this campus provide important, valuable services for parents.  So much already is in place upon which a robust parents’ program can be built.  Where it seems to me we have more work to do is in coordinating those services into a greater whole and in examining how our communications with parents—both explicit and implicit—shape their sense of their relation to the UW community where their children are engaged in one of the most intense and meaningful periods of their lives (they cannot remember being born).  Do UW parents feel welcome?  Do they feel needed—other than at tuition time?  Are they eager to play an active role in enhancing the experience of all undergraduates?  If so, do we provide clear and compelling pathways for them?
My thanks to committee members Eric Godfrey, Phil Ballinger, and Lincoln Johnson, and to other colleagues for their insights and wisdom about services for parents and their potential role.  Thank you for your consideration.  I wish you all the best with your charge.
Sincerely,

Kim Johnson Bogart

Director, Strategic Initiatives

Office of Development and Alumni Relations

